
A  thought  for  Remembrance
Sunday – a letter from our
Chairman
This letter was sent to a number of local newspapers in the
Midlands area.

Sir,

As we approach Remembrance Sunday, perhaps we should consider
the words of the German Chancellor concerning the European
project –

“ We must create a…European Economic Association to include
France, Belgium, Holland, Denmark, Austria, Hungary …Italy,
Sweden and Norway….All members will be formally equal but in
practice under German leadership and must stabilise Germany’s
dominance  over  central  Europe”.  (Theobald  von  Bethmann
Hollweg, Imperial Chancellor, 9 September 1914).

The  European  Union  is  well-suited  to  these  long-nurtured
ambitions. It is noteworthy that the states of Central Europe
are  today  becoming  increasingly  restive  under  their
predetermined subject role in this geopolitical construct. For
home  consumption,  today’s  German  politicians  occasionally
refer to their “benevolent hegemony” over the area. Few would
deny that it is exercised in a more enlightened way than
earlier attempts – but hegemony means hegemony, just as Brexit
means Brexit.

This  geopolitical  Weltanschauung  predates  the  political
unification of Germany and remains influential in academic and
political circles. One eminent German businessman broke free
from the mental shackles of the past in a rousing speech in
the House of Lords on 24 October by  invitation of Lord
Fairfax at a meeting arranged by Global Britain. He was Dr.
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Markus  Krall,  Managing  Director  of  Goetz  Partners  in
Frankfurt.

He contrasted the top-down, authoritarian rigidity of the EU
project with the long-standing tradition of liberty typified
by the Britain’s parliament. He said “ Germany is probably the
one country in Europe that was emotionally and intellectually
least prepared for the news that a majority in the United
Kingdom  had  decided  to  call  it  quits  with  the  European
Bureaucratic  Union….  We  Germans  –  regrettably-  have  a
tradition of belief in the infallibility of government. While
the liberal school of Anglo-Saxon origin views the state and
its bureaucracy with a healthy dose of scepticism, this is not
so between the rivers Rhine and Oder”.

Let us hope that Dr. Krall’s refreshing wind of change will
blow through the corridors of power in Germany and Europe. We
can then look forward to honouring the sacrifice of our war
dead in the reasonable expectation of a happy “Concert of
Europe” – something like the “Europe des Patries”, envisaged
by  General  De  Gaulle  and  the  association  of  countries
advocated  by  Winston  Churchill.

Yours faithfully

 

 

Edward Spalton

 

 


